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Hunna BoysCetiler
April 20, 2019

Dear Hanna Communiry,

As a cherished partner, you may be aware that the Survivors Network of those Abused by Priests (SNAP) held a
news conference Wednesday in frone of St Francis Solano Catholic Church. Ar the press conference, it was
announced that rwo former residents of Hanna Boys Center have alleged they were molested by Hanna's former
Executive Director, Father John Crews. An attorney from Sacramento representing the two former Hanna boys, as
well as the former director of SNAP, n:'[mm:d thar the two filed reports with the California Attorney General’s
Ofice. These alleged offenses were to have occurred in 1984-85 and 1999-2001,

Though we are saddened and appalled by the seriousness of these allegations, [ would like to be very clear about
rwor things:

1. Hanna Boys Center had no prior knowledge of vesterday’s press conference.
2 Owr ]'macl‘ic;,:, as is the law, is that any allegations of abuse are n:pnrh:d to law enforcement and our licensing body
and we will cooperate with law enforcement and other authorities in any and all investigations,

Given the uneasiness that accompanied vesterday’s news conference, 1 would like to take this opportunity to restate
that there have been dramatic bur necessary changes in our policies and procedures that have been implemented
over the past 18 months of my tenure to exponentally increase the safety of the boys entrusted to our care. These
changes include more Agorous background checks for new hires, GPS tracking devices installed on all of Hanna
wehicles, increased staff-to-boy ratios in the cortages and group homes, windows and mirrors in offices, increased
training for both staff and bovs to be aware of unsafe boundaries, and many others. Hanna's policies and
procedures have been accepted as well as commended by our seate licensing authority for meeting and exceeding
the requirements, Moreover, in the past few months, Hanna has been asked to host instructional webinars for our
peer organizations across the state to assist in their implementation of trauma-informed treatment programs,

We are doing important work at Hanna - every boy we serve has experienced a rraumatic adverse event — and 70%%
have experienced three or more, Trauma and adversity are the story of our kids” lives - it is what brings them to our
Center in the first place and can keep them stuck in their past unless we intentionally provide them with a different
reality and create the conditens for change, This is why it is so painful to think that any young persen may have
been hutt in our care,

We look forward with a continued commitment to our bn"\,'s — to their safety and o hclping them chan.gc their lives
= but also o you, our donors, On May 31, we will graduate 24 young men from Archbishop Hanna High School.
These young men, like all Hanna boys before them, are exemplars of courage. Young men experiencing trauma
choose to come to Hanna and do the hard work it takes to heal and grow in order o leave our care with the
promise of a new hope and new life, Your support is critical to our success in continuing to provide this
opportunity to voung men in need. Thank you for vour help, and for your partnership.

If you have any other questions or concerns, please contact me directly, either by email or phone,
Sincerely vours,
Brian Farragher, MSW, MBA

Chief Executive Officer
(0T996-6767 | hfarragher@hannacenter.ong
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